United States Submarine Veterans, Inc.
25003 SE 146th Street Issaquah, WA 98027

Minutes of the August 18, 2004 Meeting
The July meeting was replaced by the July 31 Tolling of the Boats
Held at the Redmond VFW Hall, 4330 148th Avenue, Redmond, WA 98052-5152
Following a pre-meeting social and spaghetti buffet, Commander Bob Opple called the meeting to order at 1852.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Erwin Schmidt and Base co-Chaplain Don Smith led the opening invocation.
Tolling of the Boats: Ric Hedman and Dutch Krompholz led the ceremony.

Members and visitors introduced themselves, and recalled anecdotes from when they received “Dear John” letters while on Navy duty..

Binnacle List report: Tom Rice is scheduled for cataract surgery; Jim Marr’s wife is recovering from a stroke; Ted Taylor is scheduled for surgery.

Secretary minutes were read and approved; Jim Harper gave the Treasurer’s Report; there is a net balance of $4,368.75 in the Base account; storekeeper Bill Giese reported $400 in new sales and reminded everyone that 2005 Subvets of WWII calendars are available.

Old Business:

July 31 Tolling of the Boats ceremony: Don Masoero, in abstentia, and other Base members were recognized for their efforts in conducting this second annual event to commemorate lost submariners and recognize Holland Club inductees.  Doug and Connie Abramson were recognized for providing the gorgeous commemorative wreath that the fire boat laid on the bay.  About 160 people attended this important event.  A brief discussion of the event identified some possible changes or improvements: make the ceremony a little shorter; have a better sound system; start on time and have a more organized post-event cleanup.

FOXTROT submarine: Cobra COB Dave Goodson provided an update of maintenance needs and work party plans.  Additional docents are needed.  In an effort to inspire more docent volunteers, Vice Commander Dutch Krompholz told an improbable sea story regarding his encounter with a topless mermaid in the FOXTROT’s forward torpedo room; we anxiously await photographs.
Break at 1931 and Meeting Resumed at 1945
Program

Submarine veteran and former USS Tusk (SS-426) crewman Dick Phillips (dick_phillips@telus.net, 604-526-8721) from Vancouver, BC, spoke about Tusk’s post-WWII, including its rescue of USS Cochino’s crew in the Barants Sea; showed  interesting photographs; described its current service in the Republic of China (Taiwanese) navy with photos of its current condition in Taiwan.  It was outstanding.

New Business and Good of the Order
Cliff Nutter moved to provide up to $1,500 of Base funds to cover expenses from last month’s Tolling of the Boats.  The motion was seconded and approved.

Skimmer Tour:  Bob Opple is still pursuing arrangements for a possible tour of USS Momsen, DDG-92, at the Everett Navy Base in October.
Mike Hein is taking on the role of organizing future special events such as another trip to USS Pampanito or other submarine-related destinations.

Professional Subvet Dom Smith:

1) Reported he has taken on the job of becoming Seattle Base webmaster (relieving three-year webmaster Don Gentry).  The new website address is: http:\\seattlebase.donmac.org;

2) Requested the base provide $20 for Veterans Service Organization dues; it was moved, seconded and approved; Don represents the submarine veteran community on the state committee.

3) Don said the Veterans Memorial Museum in Lewis County is raising money to move to a new facility in Chehalis;

4) Don reported there are 10,719 members of USSVI and 116 bases; there are 4,076 life members;

5) Military service license plates will be available for and initial cost of $40 and renewal cost of $30, with $28 of the amount going to the state to spend in serving and honoring veterans.

Christmas Lunch will be held December 18 at the Seattle Yacht Club

USSVI national meeting will be in Saratoga Springs, NY next month and more than 1,200 people are already registered.

Cliff Nutter reported on the Subvets of WWII west side picnic and that WWII vet Erv Schmidt beat everyone at horse shoes.

Don Smith led the closing prayer and the meeting was adjourned at 2050.  A 50-50 raffle and socializing followed.
